FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, March 29, 2006
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Ahlawat, Al-Omaishi, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Curtis, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hohmuth, Johnson, Kamber, Kang, Karsnitz, Koch, Konzal, Kravitz, Leake, Leven, Li, McMahan, G. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, O’Connell, Ochoa, Palmer, Petroff , Roberts, Robertson, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, and Vandegrift.
Excused:  Alexy, Edelbach, Lovett, R. Miller, Norvell, and Venturo.
Not in attendance:  Arvanitis, San Pedro, and Word. 
PRESENTATION ON THE STATE BUDGET FOR HIGHER EDUCATION

President Gitenstein was present and spoke on four main topics:

· Budget – discussed the proposed state budget cuts to higher education.  She urged everyone to write to your state senator and assembly representatives.  Be sure to articulate the impact of these cuts.  Advocacy is important.  Rick Kamber, Stu Koch, Jim Bricker and Michael Robertson will meet to prepare a plan of action.
· Statement regarding the missing student – Dr. Gitenstein read a statement that would be emailed to the entire campus updating us on facts known to date.

· Interim Provost – Dr. Gitenstein will be announcing to the campus her choice for interim provost in the next week.  
· Search for new Provost – there will be a national search that will begin in April.  The chair of the search committee will be a faculty member.

APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 15, 2006 MINUTES

The minutes of the February 15, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE
Lorna Johnson was nominated to fill an opening on CAP.  Rick Kamber moved, with Brenda Leake seconding, that she fill this position.  Motion passed.
ACADEMICS & STUDENT LIFE

The report of the Senate’s committee on Academics & Students Life, chaired by Deborah Compte and David Venturo, was distributed.  Discussion followed.  Lorna Johnson moved, with Ruth Palmer seconding, to submit this report to the Vice President for Student Life, Provost and President.  Motion passed.

MOA #62

A draft was distributed and members were encouraged to attend the next AFT meeting, when the MOA will be discussed and voted on.  
INTERNATIONAL STUDIES STRATEGIC PLAN

Simona Wright and Karen Jenkins presented the plan.

Meeting adjourned at 1:20 P.M. 
The next meeting of the Faculty Senate will be held on Wednesday, April 19, 2006, 12:00 – 1:20 P.M. in SCP 117.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
